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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 17th September 2013.    
     Present




Rev Law                          Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson




Mr. R. Piper   



Mr A. Sadleir
1156. Apologies.


Apologies were received from Mrs. Boot-Handford due to a family bereavement, Mr. Leithall 

          due to holiday. 
     The Rev Law asked to bring an item of correspondence forward as Mr. Martin the person who 
     wrote the letter was in attendance. The Clerk read Mr. Martins letter which is bound with and 

     forms part of these minutes.
     Mr. Martin explained that recently a lady fell badly in her home, a neighbour conveyed her to  

     the surgery. Initially surgery staff stated there was no one available to help her and that ‘minor 
     injuries’ were now dealt with in Tavistock. Fortunately in this instance, a nurse was made  

     available who stitched and dressed the wounds and checked for fractures. 
     Discussions took place.
     Mr. Lamb proposed a letter be sent to Doctor Cullen asking for clarification as to what their   

     position is and clarification of their procedures, also do they have the equipment to operate a 
     Minor Injuries Unit. Copies to Cllr Philip Sanders and Geoffrey Cox MP. 

     Mr. Martin feels that a Minor Injuries Unit is an essential requirement for the village given the 

     distance from Tavistock Hospital.
1157. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mr Sadleir has a complaint about the resurfacing of Lay Lane, it is an insult. The repair is not 

fit for purpose.
2. Mr. Benson reported that the Bere Alston sign at the junction of Pentillie and The Square that had graffiti on it has been cleaned.  

3. Rev Law explained that work that is being carried out on the drainage and air vent system for the Parish Hall on the play park side has come up with a problem. The situation is different than it appears, the Air bricks along the side have been exposed and half of the vent is below path level. The two down pipes which should feed into a drain but on investigation it seems that the pipe connecting it to the main drain is broken and blocked. The situation is what to do next as rather than infill with gravel as costed for we need to open up the vents so air can circulate under the Parish Hall floor and re-site the run off for the drain. This will incur extra cost which Beregen does not have. We would ask if Council will consider a donation towards the possible £2,000 cost for the extra work.
      The Rev Law is a Trustee and was asked to leave the room while discussions were held.

      Mr. Lamb proposed recommend to Full Council that the Parish Hall Floor fund of £1554.34 

      should be made available with oversight, seconded by Mr. Benson. 
1158.  Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd July and taken as read, to deal with matters 
arising.

Matters Arising

Minute 1107(1) Mr. Lamb gave a report on the meeting held on 6th September                 

                   organising the Welcome Home Celebrations for Jane & Andy Morton. This is 
                    bound with and forms part of these minutes.
Minute 1107(a/b) Rev Law read an email from Mrs. Boot-Handford setting out the progress   

                      of the Tap fund applications. This is bound with and forms part of these 

minutes. 
The Reverend Law felt that there should be a piggy back application to train more drivers up to D1 Licence standards to make a bigger pool of drivers. The average cost for a D1 Licence to be able to drive the bus is £1,100-£1,200. Discussions took place it was felt that in principal this was a good idea.
Minute 1113  Projects for consideration. The Clerk explained that she had added on the following items to the Finance sheet;

Cemetery Store work

£3000


Y 2 Y Leasing Land


  £500


Staff and Council Training

  £300


Computers & Training

£1300


Council Health Check

  £150


Engraving Chain of Office

  £100


Parish Plan



£1500
The Clerk also explained that the Cemetery Store fund would be over spent as there was

extra work undertaken. The cost so far is £2001 still to come account for wiring £435 plus 

new doors £800 which will leave a short fall of £236.  
1159.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for September in the sum of £2,674.45 Mr Benson proposed payment, seconded by Mr Piper
1160.  Financial Statement.
The Clerk had emailed the financial statement for July and August to Councillor’s.  
After discussions Mr Lamb proposed acceptance of the financial statement, seconded by Rev. Law.
1161. To Discus Devon Voluntary Action Trustee of the Year Award.

Devon Voluntary Action is once again sponsoring an award to recognise trustees who have 

           made an outstanding contribution to a group they are involved with.

Discussions took place but because of the paragraph which states” trustees who have 
           made significant contribution to their organisation and community it serves in the past year”. 
           It was felt that committee not recommend a suitable nominee. 
1162. Correspondence.
(1) Police and Crime Commissioner for Devon and Cornwall.
Reply from Tony Hogg to the letter of complaint sent by Council’
“Whilst operational policing remains the prerogative of the Chief Constable, I have made a 

number of enquiries in responding to your letter. I have also been advised by the local 

Inspector that the Neighbourhood Beat Manager has been in conversation with the 

Chairman of the Parish Council in providing some further detail about these incidents.

          The information you were given, suggesting that there is no collaboration between the 

          British Transport Police (BTP) and Devon and Cornwall Police, is inaccurate. The two 

          agencies do work closely together, in fact in response to one of the incidents to which you  

          refer, the NBN worked with a detective from BTP to review CCTV footage from the train.
          With regards to the three burglaries in Bere Ferrers referred to in your letter, one 
          property was entered by forcing a window and the other two properties were left 
          insecure. There were no witnesses and nothing of use gathered by forensics staff.
          With reference to your final point regarding the deployment of officers across the 
          Force, the Chief Constable is in the latter stages of revising the resource planning 
          model. Once approved, there should be some positive benefits for West Devon by 
          way of more officers better able to respond to incidents in West Devon”.
2. Devon County Council Youth Service Review.
          “As a public sector partner agency involved in the provision of services and support 

           to young people in Devon, I am writing to you regarding the future of Devon Youth 

          Services and the services within the county that are accessed by young people.
           In early September we held a series of DCC Youth Services staff engagement 
           events across Devon and are now encouraging young people, voluntary sector 
           providers and public sector partners to be involved. Link to the Vision Document; 

           http://new.devon.gov.uk/youthreview/draft-vision-and-challenges-for-the-future/
3. Local Government Boundary Commission.
“Electoral Review of West Devon. The independent Local Government Boundary 
Commission for England is carrying out an electoral review of West Devon Borough 
Council.
The first part of the review is for the Commission to consider the right number of 

councillors to represent West Devon in the future.

The Commission is asking local people whether West Devon Borough Council 

should be represented by 31 councillors in future-the same as the current 

arrangement.
Before we take a firm decision, we want to hear the views of local people, find out 

more about the review at www.lgbce.org.uk or have your say directly at 

www.cosultation.lgbce.org.uk

Refer to Full Council

4. West Devon Borough Council Tax Reduction.
Last year, the Borough Council decided to fund a one year Council Tax Reduction 

scheme for 2013-14 which provided the same level of help as the previous Council 

Tax Benefit system. The Council is now reviewing the current scheme and it is 

proposing a series of options to change it from 2014. Full details of the proposed 

scheme and a link to our on-line survey are available on the Councils website 

www.westdevon.gov.uk/creduction
5. Devon County Council

Management of the maintenance of West Devon roads on limited budgets and the 

winter gritting programmes. Email to all councillors. Enquire if the Railway Stations 

in the link for salting.
6. West Devon Borough Council News Releases

(a) Project helps communities learn from each other. ‘Connecting Communities’ aims to bring together individuals and groups starting off on a project with those who have completed one so they can pass on their experience and knowledge. The initiative could help with affordable housing schemes, play parks, community shops and a range of other village amenities.
(b) Council launches new money advice services.
A new specialist money and debt advice service has been launched by West Devon Borough Council in an effort to help residents affected by welfare reforms and those struggling to make ends meet.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.40pm

Signed this 24th September 2013. 

Chairman……………………………..

